RHSC Board Meeting

September 13, 2011 

Minutes
Board members present were Anne Olshan, Anne Zaera, Bob Boothroyd, Curtis Casey, John Olshan, Kyle Eberts, and Pat Siciliano. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30.
I. President - John O:

John solicited suggestions to fill 3 open board positions (Race Chair, Activities, and Programs) and will reach out to those individuals.
He reported that Gabe C is our lead for the CSC Snow Ball on Nov 19.

II. Budget  –  John S.
John distributed August Treasurer’s Report via email and confirmed that finances are in very good shape with positive cash flow. This will be the first time over the last 3 years that we will not have to dip into our savings account, the result of good management and of sending out renewal letters early.  
III. Lodge Maintenance – Bob  

Overall Lodge Condition -- Bob reported that he and Jim Collard conducted a thorough inspection of the Lodge in late July, and prepared a Lodge Condition Inventory listing action items by room, as well as a painting schedule.  Upon review, the Board approved Bob’s recommendations for immediate work, much of which will be scheduled for the upcoming work weekends.

Lodge Maintenance Forecast matrix -- Bob presented his Lodge forecast matrix identifying Immediate, Medium and Long Range maintenance items. 

· The Long Range matrix is still work-in-progress and incorporates estimates and opinions provided during numerous consultations with our contractors and outside vendors. The objective is to evaluate our likely expenditures over the next 10-20 years and be able to properly fund our reserve account.
· Among the highest priority projects, Bob recommended that the underground oil tank be removed and replaced with 2 above-ground tanks as soon as feasible. Cost for this project is estimated at $4,000 which requires membership approval. Board approved this and scheduled a Membership vote for the Sept 20 Summer meeting. This work will be funded from the Capital Improvement Fund (CIF) and the Reserve Fund.
· Other projects planned for the 2011-2012 season include exterior (ie. walkway surface, snow removal and lighting; roofing and siding) and interior improvements (ie. cleaning, painting, etc). These projects are estimated to add up to $6,000, most of which will be funded from the Discretionary Maintenance Fund (DMF).

IV. Membership –Pat 
Pat presented several individual member requests which the Board approved:
· One member was granted inactive status while he’s abroad on business

· Another member already on inactive status will be allowed to pay dues over time

· A third member was allowed to return to active status (from inactive) without paying any initiation fee

A strong membership base remains our overall financial priority. Actively growing the membership and supporting loyal members in these difficult times are in the club’s best interest.
V. Lodge Operations  –  Curtis
Curtis reported that rodents inside the Lodge roof had eaten through wires triggering a false fire alarm.  Exterminators had been contacted and scheduled prior to the hurricane and will be rescheduled as soon as roads are passable.

Separately, he created new Coordinator Books, and changed locks at the Lodge.

Curtis also reported on the condition of the Lodge and surroundings after Hurricane Irene:
· Route 4 is being rebuilt and is mostly impassible

· Rt 100 has serious damage all over

· Bart’s Hill Road has severe damage

· Police deny access to Killington for safety and to enable crews to work 

· One of our vendors (Volante ??) hiked several miles to the Lodge to assess its condition and reported there’s no external damage visible.  Neither he nor anyone else has been inside the Lodge yet.

· Trish’s home was washed away by the floods.  Curtis emailed her inviting her to stay at the Lodge but has not received response.  Phone service is not available yet.

· Gail Flynn is volunteering her time cooking for the repair volunteers

· Firewood is nearly unavailable in the area.

A discussion of the Operations budget confirmed that it provides for items such as exterminators, roof raking, firewood, electricity, oil, phone, and Internet, among other items. 

VI. Communications –  Anne O
Anne reported that
1. She added potential members to the mailing list
2. Summer Skizette was replaced this year with several short email ‘blasts’
3. End of Summer meeting was rescheduled from Aug 23 to Sept 20 due to weather and will include a ski equipment ‘swap’

VII. Lodge Reservations – Kyle

A discussion took place on how best to promote Lodge usage through our reservations/cancellations policy. 

Board decided to keep existing cancellation penalties in place, but to encourage and reward early reservations by assigning best rooms in first-come first-served basis. 

Separately, the board confirmed that there’s a $25 penalty for not returning Lodge Coordinator books, and membership renewals will not be accepted from members with pending penalties/issues. 
______________________________________________________________________________
Decisions Made 
1. Placed Work Weekends on hold until further notice pending road repairs around Killington.  A November weekend might be scheduled for indoor work.
2. Approved a motion to invest $4,000 to remove an underground oil tank and replace it with 2 above-ground indoor oil tanks.  As this expenditure requires membership approval with 7 days prior notice, Anne will email a blast tonight to enable a vote to be held at our Summer meeting on Sept 20.
3. Approved 2011-2012 Maintenance projects recommendations.

4. Kept Lodge cancellation policy in place and approved rewarding early reservations with best rooms.

Recap of ToDos - New
1. Anne O –  Send Email blast announcing tonight’s decisions and upcoming plans
2. Pat – Organize food and logistics for Sept 20 Summer meeting 
3. John O – Consult with other CSC clubs re any Vermont relief/aid efforts they might be undertaking.  Invite candidates for open board positions. Work with Gabe C and his team on plans for the CSC Snow Ball.
4. Bob - Continue scheduling maintenance work, and developing the Lodge Systems matrix.
5. Curtis –Resolve phone service (put in 2nd line?), FA panel, FD response, and prepare Close-out report after discussing w/Fire Marshall. Reschedule exterminator appointment, locate firewood vendor, and assess condition of septic tank and leaching fields.
6. Kyle – Create decision tree to guide Lodge coordinators in deciding when cancellation fees apply. Present to board and add to coordinator books. (Who is creating list of best( worst rooms?) 
7. Pat - Email members with any pending penalties/issues advising them that renewals require they be resolved.
8. Anne Z – Arrange for Ski Demo (10/4 or 10/18), Coordinator Training (11/1) and ONS Safety programs (12/6) with presenters and with the LR Tavern.
Recap of ToDos - Previous
1. Mike and Curtis to articulate policy governing BINS and present for board approval
2. Curtis to distribute new keys appropriately. Buy 10 new bins. Purchase a new defribulator unit.
3. ALL  Plan for a set of frequent SHORT surveys (3-4 questions) each centered on a specific subject.  These will provide valuable input to the Board as well as provide an easy way for members to voice their feelings/preferences. Participation can be encouraged by adding a raffle to each survey (ie. clothing, vouchers, free lodge night, etc.)

4. All to recruit backups/assistants for their positions. 

5. Pat to rework Volunteer Voucher proposal. 
6. Pat to compile a sample New Member package for Board review to include harcopy of Handbook.
7. (New Programs Chair) to create a new model for G’nal Mtgs by making them more FUN, removing the business info that’s available online, adding a few “Did Ja Know” items, and running contests and giveaways.

8. Anne Z to draft a Document Retention policy for board review/approval. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm.

Respectfully submitted by Anne M Zaera
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